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A Word From a Patron

"The UEC has been a

great blessing for me,

as well as for a lot of
others | know."

This year we have seen a large increase
in the number of international students
who come to the Ukrainian Education
Center. It has been a great blessing to
see thal we can serve not just people
from Ukraine but from many other
nations in the world as well. Marc Farah
{pictured above), originally from
Lebanon, is one of these students. He
came to Ukraine last year to study to be
a veterinarian at the National Agrarian
University. Marc heard about the Center
from a friend as he was looking for a
place with English textbooks for his
classes. Here's what he has {o say
about the Ukrainian Education Center:

The UEC has been a great blessing for
me, as well as for a lot of others I knowr,

English language books are refatively
difficult to find in Kyiv, and there's a good
collection of English language material at
the UEC, both Christian and non-
Christian.

Another difficulty one faces as a believer
is the scarcity of good, clean, wholesome
movies without illicit or immoral content.
I compare the movies out there to mine
fields! The UEC has solved this problem
by offering practically free rent of clean
movies, many in English (yet another
challenge for international
residents).

Kyiv

Of ail the things the UEC has to offer, the
onne | have to say has been the most
helpful is the rooms upstairs that can be

reserved for a couple of hours at a
time, whether one is looking for a few
hours of privacy, needs to study or
read a good book, or maybe a place to
conduct a quiet Bible study with a few
friends.

The computers downstairs are also
quite useful, especially when one has
something urgent to type.

All in all, the main reason I'm writing is
because I was asked to give my
opinion of the UEC (of which I'm a
regular member). | quickly agreed. It's
the least anyone can do, considering
the blessings it brings us. Quite
frankly, | believe if there were more
places Iike this in Kyiv, it would
contribute greatly to the spreading of
the Kingdom. it's a really great piace.

God bless you. - Marc Farah

UEC Continues Free Bible Give Away

Thanks to the help of
many of you, the UEC
is now able to give
out free Bibles in
Ukrainian, Russian,
and Engish to our
patrons.

Pictured on the right
is Margarita, an
International Christian
University first-year
student with her new
English Bible.

Promoting a living faith in Jesus Christ by meeting educational needs in Kyiv
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American visitors

athe UEC

Joe and Betly Cannon with their guests at the UEC

During the spring months, the UEC
welcomed several visitors from the
us.

The Ukrainian Education Center board
president David Ralston came to Kyiv
for a visit in early March. He brought
a suitcase of new business and
biology textbooks donated by Dr.
James Arnett, Dr. Susan Galbreath,

and Ms. Jackie Cash. Both the staff
and our patrons were delighted to
receive such a generous donation of
textbooks. The UEC siaff spent the
afternoon with David as we made
numerous plans for the future. David
and Vitaly also ook care of some
pressing legal matters.

Joe and Betly Cannon {missionaries

to Bila Tserkva and supported by the
Highland church in Memphis) came to

Ukraine in April on a shori-term
mission trip. They are searching for
young people who used to be

members of the church in Bila Tserkva,
but who later moved to Kyiv to study or
work and did not become a part of any
Kyiv community. Mr. and Mrs. Cannon
are trying to spend some time with
these people, introduce them to
members of Churches of Christ in Kyiv,
and encourage them to commit to one
of these churches. For one of their
activities at the UEC, they invited some
former members of the church in Bila
Tserkva to their fourth wedding
anniversary party. Both Mr. and Mrs.
Cannon and their guests had a very
good time.

Finally, in late April, Dr. Gary Jerkins
dropped by the UEC during his medical
mission trip to Ukraine. He spent the
afternoon with the staff and we made
some plans for the upcoming visit of
Lera and Vitaly to the US.

By Valeria Cherednichenko

Anonymous Donation

Last summer a munificent donor
surprised the UEC with a large
monetary gift. The restricted gift was
to be used for significant facility and
library improvements, changes for
which we would normally not have
funding. We were able to make several
important improvements including
renovating the dilapidated entryway
shared with our neighbors and
purchasing software and English
Bibles for free distribution. After the
Christmas break, we found a greal
deal on three couches to replace the
broken and worn couches we have
had since we opened. We also
purchased several boxes of quality
Russian and Ukrainian Bibles for

distribution to interested patrons.

For the remainder of the funds our
main hope is to improve the library.
Since it is one of the major services we
provide to the Kyiv community, we
hope to be able lo expand shelving
space by buying a new shelving unit
and moving older units. Since this
need requires a custom order, we have
encountered a number of problems in
trying to get someone to build these
units. One promises but never calls

back. Another says yes but then a
month later we are left with nothing
but a hollow promise. Our hope is
that by the summer we will have the
new units. We also have plans to
create a new storage space so that
rarely used items can be moved out of
the library and office {0 make more
room.

We look forward to a much improved
and larger library thanks to this
generous donation.

If you shop at Amazon.com, remember to use the search engine
on our website http:/www.ueckyiv.org/amazonbuy.php. The
UEC will receive 4% of all purchases with no extra cost to you.
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Vanya and fra cooking in the UEC kitchen for their small group

The spring was a very busy time at the
Ukrainian Education Center. This
semester we had a boom of different
groups and individuals using the
Center for both the building of the Body
and spreading the good news to
others. Every night at the Center has
been very busy with different meetings,
special events and regular activities.

There are three church small groups
that contfinue to meet at the UEC for
worship and fellowship. Another
student group started using the Center
for their meetings in the early spring.
Two of these groups met regulady for
leadership meetings in order 1o plan
group meetings and huild up leaders.

Grady Bryan continues to use the UEC
to help his students with their classes.
Several fimes they utilized the newly
installed screen in the big hall to view
class assignments together. Grady also
organized a group to watch and
discuss different movies about the life

of Jesus. Several freshmen from
International  Christian  University
attended.

Rick Walker also used the Center each
week 1o teach classes to young
preachers from Kyiv and the
surrounding Kyiv region. Rick's
students continue to benefit from
learning how to wunderstand and
present the word of God.

In another develop-
ment, Nivky church
members renewed
movie nights for
. students from ICU
and several other
universities. A few
students from
National Medical
University as well
as National Aviation
University came.
Thanks to the gift
through David
Ralston we were
able to show
movies on a new screen. Each Friday
about 10 students would come for a
little snack (usually some fruit and
cookies  prepared by  Chris
Lovingood). The refreshments were
followed by a movie and a discussion.
Special efforts were made to choose
meaningful movies 1o help students
evaluate their lives. We hope to
continue this outreach as the summer
semester starts May 10.

Lyonya Starikov, one of the
sophomores from ICU along with
several church members, has siarted
an oufreach at the Center. They invite
seekers that they know to meet each
Tuesday for a Bible study. Chris
Lovingood continues his weekly
English outreach and met with several
individuals from Nivky church for
mentoring and encouragement.

We also had several special events.
Besides the event organized by Betly
and Joe Cannon that you can read
about in another article, Livoberezhna
and Nivky church members met to
watch The Passion of the Christ on
Friday before Easter. Several seeking
UEC pafrons, who were viewing this
movie for the first time, joined us that
night. It was an emolional experience
to reflect on the suffering of Christ
once again and to witness to others
about His tremendous love.

By Vitaly Samodin

Thank You,
Library
Donors!

Thanks to these generous
donors - and any we may have
overlooked - 509 items have
been donated to the UEC library
thus farin 2007.

Dr. James Arnett
Grady Bryan
Jackie Cash

Dr. Mack W. Craig
Artyom Danilchenko

Susan Galbreath
Kristina Gray

Vitaly Kabanets

Chris & Lena Lovingood
Andrey Merkulov
Lyudmila Morozova
Vyacheslav Sizonenko
Oleg Skutsenya
Leonid Starikov
Angelina Volynets
Galina Yarmanova
Anna Yezhova
Alisa Zhuravlenko

Upcoming
vents

This summer, Vitaly Samedin and
Lera Cherednichenko, UEC
managers, will be coming to
Tennessee in late July. They will be
visiting friends and supporters of the
UEC. While in Nashville, they will
also attend the National Campus
Ministries Seminar. Please stay
tuned to our future announcements
about opporiunities to get to know
Lera and Vitaly better.







